### Buffalo Girls Basketball Boosters' Meeting Minutes Sunday Jan 10<sup>th</sup> 2016, 7:00 @ Huiko's

Called to order at 7:00

#### **Attendance:**

Board Members: Pete Goodfellow, Nichole Bjerke, Scot Sorenson, Chris O'Connell,

Tom Feddema and Chris Drennan. Non-board member: Brad Zrust

## **Approved Minutes:**

- 1. 1st motion by Tom Feddema to approve Dec Minutes
- 2. Chris Drennan 2<sup>nd</sup> motion
- 3. Motion approved

## **Treasure report:**

- 1. Chris gave an updated of finances.
- 2. Chris said that he has transferred money into the savings account.
- 3. Chris has been working on getting a new insurance quote. The board members helped Chris O'Connell fill out the questionnaire form for getting new insurance.
- 4. Chris is still working with the accounts to straighten out the BGBB tax id#.

## **Scot's Report:**

- 1. The Motto t-shirt is ready and we will be handing them out soon.
- 2. Scot is working on getting warm-up outfits for the varsity but should have enough money from his yearly budget.

### **Old Business:**

- 1. Tom Boser will have the Dibs up and running by Mid January. Once it is ready we will send out email to let everyone know at once that Dibs are ready.
- 2. Gopher game we have 135 people going. We will leave at noon and game starts at 2:00pm. The BGBB will provide pizza and water for the bus ride.
- 3. For the 5th grade team the BGBB allowed 2 more tournaments to help with 15 girls getting enough game time play. Tom Feddema said that there were some parent complaints about players not getting enough tournament play. Tom Feddema will help out coaching on Jan 16th tournament. Tom said that 5th grade will bring 2 teams for state

## **New Business:**

1. Brainerd tournament is Feb 13-14th. An email has went out reminding

- parents to book their rooms to make sure they get a discount. The BGBB will once again be doing a free pizza party on the Saturday night to celebrate the basketball season and to thank parents for all that they do. A Social hour will be on Friday as families arrive to the hotel.
- 2. The BGBB agreed to pay Vicki Mailhot \$595 to organize and work the concession for all 3 tournaments. She will be in charge when board members are not present at tournaments. 1st motion to approve payment of \$595 by Nichole Bjerke, 2nd by Chris O'Connell, motion passed.
- 3. The 6<sup>th</sup> grade will be playing at the varsity halftime on Feb18th. The 5<sup>th</sup> grade will play Feb 5<sup>th</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> grade will play Feb 4<sup>th</sup>.
- 4. Brad Zrust presented the idea of the BGBB starting an AAU team from Buffalo. To try and keep Buffalo girls from going out of town for a different AAU Team. Brad said that he has a coach that would be willing to coach. Josh Ortmann said he would be willing to coach. Brad was hoping to keep cost low. The Board said it is a good idea, but we would have to put some thought into how it could be set up. The BGBB discussed that we could possibly have one team of 10-11 players for 9-12<sup>th</sup> grade and have a serious tryout system for players that are interested. Discussed that we could possible charge each player about \$400 and play about 4-5 high-end tournaments with a paid coach. Even if BGBB has an AAU team we could still have the high school summer program and for players who didn't make the AAU team that could participate on the Team that Jamie Broman coaches during the summer.

# Next Meeting is Feb 21st, 7pm at Huikko's. Adjourned Meeting at 8:30pm

 1<sup>st</sup> motion to adjourn by Chris D. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Tom Feddema and motion passed.